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CHAIRPERSON FOREWORD- Councillor John McClaughry 
 
I have great pleasure in presenting the 2020-21 Annual Report for the Fermanagh 
and Omagh Policing and Community Safety Partnership (PCSP).  
 

This past year has been like no other for us all. We have experienced a global 
pandemic which has impacted on every aspect of our daily lives. From a PCSP 
perspective we have been unable to be ‘out and about’ as normal and both 
members and staff have missed the interaction and engagement with individuals 
and groups as we deliver PCSP activities. 
 
Working in a Covid-19 environment has necessitated a new way of working for the PCSP; unable, 
due to restrictions, to deliver activities face to face. Very quickly we moved PCSP and PC 
meetings to the virtual platform which has worked well, and I would like to thank members for their 
co-operation embracing new technology.  I am pleased with the co-operation and flexibility PCSP 
staff have demonstrated as they embraced home working and redeployment to other areas of 
work in the immediate response. 
 
This year we welcomed five new Independent Members to the Partnership; each brings with them 
a specialism and experience that enriches the work of the PCSP. Three of our Independent 
Members Eithne McAnespy and Mairaid McMahon, Simon Wiggins stood down from the PCSP 
and I would like to thank them for their contribution during their time with us. We also said farewell 
to Chief Inspector Clive Beatty and welcomed Superintendent Alywin Barton as District 
Commander.  
 
The pandemic has highlighted the large number of vulnerable people living in our community. 
People who are vulnerable due to illness, unemployment, victims of crime or other circumstances 
find themselves living in a challenging and changing world. I am pleased that PCSP staff were 
able to assist with the delivery of the Community Hub co-ordinating the distribution of food parcels, 
and with the Council led Christmas Cheer initiative. 
 
Covid-19 challenged the PCSP to be more creative and innovative in how we deliver activity and 
engage with the community. We embraced the digital world producing an online version of the very 
popular Helping our Communities Stay Safe booklet and working with our partner organisation the 
NIFRS to produce an educational resource for P5 pupils on fire safety. We joined with other 
PCSPs to produce a regional digital Bee Safe resource for use in primary schools throughout 
Northern Ireland. While some of our established events such as Emergency Services Day were 
cancelled, we had the opportunity to roll out the Security Equipment Grant which assisted 10 
community organisations to install/upgrade security measures on their premises.  
 
I am delighted that we further cemented our work with Neighbourhood Policing Teams with all 
teams fully operational across the district. A PCSP Officer has been assigned as the point of 
contact with each NPT and this has allowed for greater flow of communication and collaboration in 
delivering joint initiatives across the district restrictions allowing.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank PCSP members past and present in this year for their commitment 
and co-operation in what has been a unique, challenging and at times scary year for us all.  
Members and staff have rose to the challenge and embraced a new way of working enabling the 
PCSP to function within the parameters of the restrictions making a difference to those who we 
engage with.  
 

 
Councillor John McClaughry       
Chairperson   
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VICE CHAIR FOREWORD - Mrs Monica Coyle  
 

 
It has been a pleasure and a privilege to serve as Vice-chairperson of Fermanagh and Omagh 
Policing and Community Safety Partnership.  During the year we said goodbye to some long-
standing independent members some of whom joined the PCSP at the same time as me and have 
been faithful members and contributors.  
 
The global pandemic has impacted on us all and I am pleased that during this time of great 
uncertainty and anxiety the PCSP has continued to operate albeit interacting largely on a virtual 
platform.  While working within restrictions limited face to face engagement the PCSP members 
and staff continued to deliver on the Action Plan. I am particularly pleased with how PCSP staff 
worked on the Community Hub, co-ordinating the delivery of food parcels at the start of the 
pandemic, and the Council Christmas Cheer programme.  
 
As we look forward to the easing of restrictions re engaging with family and friends and resuming 
our daily lives, I am delighted that the PCSP continues to work to create a safer and more 
confident community for us all.  
 
 

 
Monica Coyle  
Vice Chairperson 
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PSNI ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
 
Our vision as a police service is that we work to deliver a safe, confident and peaceful society, but 
‘policing is far too important to be left to the police alone’!  Working in collaboration with the 
community is the only way to ensure this vision is realised and the Policing and Community Safety 
Partnership is critical to ensuring success.   
  
Policing needs to focus on ‘what matters’ to the community, then collaborate 
to deliver ‘what works’ so that people can be safe and feel safe.   Trust and 
confidence can be improved, and crime and the fear of crime can be 
reduced if we all play our part in reconnecting communities, protecting the 
vulnerable and work in partnership to deliver our vision.   
  
This year’s local policing plan builds on the successes of last year and 
remains testament to the collaboration between the PCSP, the Police 
Service and the wider community.  The policing plan for 2021/22 will focus 
on what matters most to our community and I am delighted to be part of the 
journey.   
  
I would like to thank the PCSP Chair and Members for their continued support and look forward to 
working together to ensure Fermanagh and Omagh District remains a safe, confident and peaceful 
place.  
 

 
Alywin Barton 
Superintendent  
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FERMANAGH & OMAGH PCSP MEMBERSHIP 

 
 

Fermanagh & Omagh PCSP Membership (at 31 March 2021) 

Elected Members Independent Members Statutory Bodies 

John McClaughry 
(Chairperson) UUP 
Paul Blake SDLP 
Josephine Deehan Ind 
Stephen Donnelly A 
Keith Elliott DUP 
Deborah Erskine DUP 
Tommy Maguire SF 
Barry McElduff SF 
Thomas O’Reilly SF 
Allan Rainey UUP 
 

Mrs Monica Coyle  
(Vice-Chairperson) 
Ms Noeleen Hayes 
Mr Norman Kirkpatrick 
Mrs Vida Lake 
Mrs Bernie McCrory 
Miss Margaret McCrory 
Mrs Sarah McQuaid 
Ms Maria Thompson 
Ms Pauline Treacy 
 

Superintendent Alywin Barton  
(Police Service NI) 
Oonagh McAvinney  
(NI Housing Executive) 
Sinead Dolan  
(Youth Justice Agency)  
Paul Devlin  
(Probation Board NI) 
Ryan McGee  
(Education Authority) 
Brian Hetherington/Mickey Curran  
(NI Fire and Rescue Service) 
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PROFILE OF THE FERMANAGH & OMAGH DISTRICT COUNCIL AREA 
 

The Fermanagh and Omagh district span approximately 3,000 km2 and is home to 115,000 
people. The district is the largest in Northern Ireland in terms of land mass and the smallest in 
terms of population, with a population density of 38 people per square kilometre.  
 

Fermanagh and Omagh is primarily rural; approximately 30% of the population live in the two main 
towns of Enniskillen and Omagh. A further 7% live in the towns of Carrickmore, Dromore, Fintona, 
Irvinestown and Lisnaskea. The villages and small settlements account for a further 17% of the 
population, with 46% of people living in open countryside.  
 

Lough Erne, the fourth largest lake in Ireland, is full encompassed within the district. Part of the 
Sperrin Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB) also sits within the district, as does UNESCO 
Marble Arch Caves Global Geopark.  
 

 
 

 

 

THE FERMANAGH & OMAGH COMMUNITY PLAN 

 
The Fermanagh and Omagh 2030 Community Plan is an overarching strategy which sets out the 
roadmap for the improvement of services and quality of life for the district by getting the public, 
private and community/voluntary sectors working together better towards a shared vision and eight 
long term outcomes.    
 

The Action Plan sets out the initial partnership actions to be taken towards achieving the agreed 
outcomes. The actions included are those which will help to jointly tackle the major issues in the 
district which require a high level of partnership working to achieve with a focus, where possible, 
on prevention and early intervention.  Delivering on these actions will bring added value to the core 
work of each of the individual partners, thereby effecting added benefits for citizens and service 
users.  
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Shared outcomes: the following outcomes are expressions of the results the Community Plan 
wishes to achieve for all people in Fermanagh and Omagh: 
 

People and 
Communities Theme  

Our people are healthy and well – physically, mentally and 
emotionally  

Older people lead more independent, engaged and socially 
connected lives 

Our communities are inclusive, safe, resilient and empowered 

Our people have the best start in life with lifelong opportunities to 
fulfil their potential  

Economy, 
Infrastructure and 
Skills Theme 

Our economy is thriving, expanding and outward looking 

Our district is a connected place 

Environment Theme Our outstanding natural environment and built and cultural heritage 
is sustainably managed and, where possible, enhanced  

Our district is an attractive and accessible place  

 
Resulting from the pandemic the Community Plan has refocused to address some of the more 
immediate issues arising. The priorities identified are: 
 

Support Positive Mental Health 

Reduce Social Isolation and Loneliness 

Tackle Poverty and Disadvantage 

Nurture the CVS to enhance capacity and 
resilience, including promotion of volunteering 

Trauma Aware Communities 

Deliver on Tourism and Economic Recovery  

Promote Green Recovery  

 
Nineteen actions have been identified which will be the focus for activity in the next 18-24 months. 
The Community Planning Partnership is committed to: 
 

• Work collectively to add value 

• Utilise data and evidence to identify gaps in existing plans and strategies and, where required, 
develop new data and intelligence  

• Challenge the status quo and make informed decisions based on ‘what works best’;  

• Steer budgeting processes towards outcomes and priorities  

• Support continuous improvement 

• Ultimately, improve the wellbeing of citizens. 
 
The Fermanagh and Omagh Policing and Community Safety Partnership is working with partners in 
the delivery of actions in the Community Plan reporting on activity as required.  
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FUNDING 

 
 
In 2020-2021 the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP received funding of £381,048 from the following 
sources: 

Source Amount (£) 

Joint Committee  £319,448 

Fermanagh and Omagh District Council    £61,600 

 
A full analysis of spend for the financial year 2020-2021 can be found in Appendix A: Financial 
Statement for 2020-2021. 
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STRATEGIC PRIORITY 1: 

 

TO SUCCESSFULLY DELIVER THE FUNCTIONS OF THE POLICING 

AND COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP  

 
In previous years the PCSP worked hard to raise its profile by organising large scale events such 
as the Emergency Services Day and attending events large and small across the district. Such 
events allow for members and staff to engage with the public to raise awareness of the role of the 
PCSP and to gather information relating to community safety issues and concerns and to gain 
understanding of the perceptions of policing that inform the annual PCSP Action Plan. Members 
enjoy these engagement opportunities and see great value in bringing the PCSP to every corner of 
the district. This has not been possible during the pandemic and members are concerned of the 
impact this may have on the profile of the PCSP.  
 
Working within the guidelines and restrictions no face-to-face meetings of the PCSP took place 
during the year. All meetings were conducted via teleconference or MS Teams. Members young 
and old quickly embraced the new technology and going forward it is proposed that we have a 
mixture of virtual and face-to-face meetings.  
 
This year we said farewell to some of our long-standing Independent Members and in June we 
welcomed five new Members. It is unfortunate that induction and training events did not go ahead 
as planned and that we have been unable to deliver our usual range of activities and events 
meaning that the new members may have to wait another year before they get the full 
understanding of the work of the PCSP and how they can contribute to it.  
 
More than ever we relied on Facebook as a communication tool for the public – where feasible we 

moved activity online such as scams presentations and made information available in e-version, 

such as Helping Communities Stay Safe booklet.  

Task & Finish Groups were formed as and when required to provide focus to a particular issue and 

enable members to participate based on their interest and availability. We propose to continue to 

work with Task & Finish groups as we have found it to be efficient and effective.  
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FACEBOOK 
 

This page provides details on PCSP events and community safety information promoted via the 
PCSP Facebook page.  
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LOCAL PRESS 
 

The PCSP received some coverage in the local press in 2020-2021, key features include: 
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INPARTNERSHIP 
 

Inpartnership is produced by the NI Policing Board to promote the work of PCSPs locally. 
Some of the coverage we received in 2020-2021 included:  
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OVERVIEW OF THE WORK OF THE FERMANAGH & OMAGH PCSP 
 

 

Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP – To successfully deliver the 
Policing and Community Safety Partnership  

Project   Performance Measures  Budget 

Organising the work of 
the PCSP 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

How much did we do? 

• 4 PCSP Meetings  

• 12 awareness raising events attended 
 

How well did we do it? 

• 2,897 engagements on Facebook  
 

Is anyone better off? 

• Of the 10 member surveys completed 8 (80%) felt 
supported in their role. 2 (20%) neither agreed nor 
disagreed with this statement. 

• Of the 10 member surveys completed 9 (90%) were 
satisfied with PCSP meeting. 1 (10%) was very 
dissatisfied.  

• A review of PCSP partner organisations found that 
the 6 represented all reported improved partnership 
working. 
 

£7,000 
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STRATEGIC PRIORITY 2: 
 

TO IMPROVE COMMUNITY SAFETY BY TACKLING ACTUAL AND 

PERCEIVED CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR  
 

Most of the resources of the PCSP are directed to the delivery of Strategic Priority 2 which reflects 
the strategic priorities of the Fermanagh and Omagh Policing and Community Safety Partnership 
addressing identified need. 
 

• Road Safety 

• Domestic Abuse and Sexual Violence 

• Crime and the Fear of Crime 

• Anti-social Behaviour 
 

 

The actions detailed in Strategic Priority 2 take account of crime and anti-social behaviour hot 
spots and are designed to be imaginative and flexible in response to issues as they arise.  
 
 

 

OVERVIEW OF PERFORMANCE 

 
Road Safety 
We continued to deliver road safety initiatives where possible during the year. When restrictions 

allowed the Crash Car Simulator was available for schools to 
ensure that road safety awareness education was not 
neglected during the pandemic.   
 
 
 
 
We ensured that Speed Indicator Devices were deployed in 
strategic locations across the district working with the PSNI and 
community organisations to raise awareness of speeding 
issues.  
 
 
 

 
Students at Enniskillen Royal Grammar School 
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In collaboration with Jo Jingles and 
Roads Policing we produced a short 
video presentation aimed at children 
aged 3-5 years highlighting good 
practice for road safety. 
 
 
 
      https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6ooyfnrwPlA 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Working with the PSNI, we engaged with 
seven primary schools to raise 
awareness of speeding and inconsiderate 
parking near school buildings. Each 
participating school received two bespoke 
no parking signs.  
 
Pupils at Omagh County PS 

 
 
 
 

` 
 
During the year we made connections with Life After which offers support to families 
bereaved through road traffic collisions. We are delighted that through the PCSP 
and the PSNI Life After has moved to work in the Fermanagh and Omagh District 
Council area and we look forward to working with the group and its committed 
membership in the future. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch 

We recognise the role of Neighbourhood Watch schemes in helping the community be safer. The 

co-ordinators give their time voluntarily and it is important that they are supported in their role and 

have access to relevant information about local crime and emerging trends.  

Operating Neighbourhood Watch requires significant staff resource to ensure that the co-

ordinators are kept up to date with relevant issues in their area.  One PCSP staff member, the 

Community Safety Liaison Officer acts as the main contact for all the Neighbourhood Watch 

schemes. 

Due to restrictions we have been unable to host co-ordinator meetings or our annual NHW 
conference. We recognise that this has great potential to impact on the volunteer spirit of the co-
ordinators who like to be connected and kept informed of relevant information. Throughout 
lockdown the Community Safety Liaison Officer maintained regular contact with co-ordinators to 
pass/receive information and generally keep them in the PCSP/NHW loop. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6ooyfnrwPlA
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We held several co-ordinator engagement events via Zoom which proved to be very successful 
and we plan to hold events on this platform going forward.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Social Alarm Scheme                                                                    

 
The Social Alarm Scheme received an unprecedented number of referrals 
with clients each receiving the base unit and one peripheral. The scheme 
is available to those who are vulnerable due to age, medical condition, 
isolation and wish to remain in their own home. The personal alarm 
provides support to those concerned about home safety or personal well 
bring to live safety and independently at 
home. An alarm unit, pendent and 
additional sensor are linked via a telephone 

line are provided. By pressing the pendent an emergency call is 
placed through to the call centre where an advisor will offer 
immediate reassurance and arrange for whatever help is necessary.  
 
 
 
Covid-19 Response Grants  

We worked with Fermanagh and Omagh 
District Council Covid-19 Response Fund 
to fund several projects in the first 
lockdown. One of the projects funded was 
Men’s Action Network Isolation Helpline 
where we funded a helpline for males aged 18+ who are experiencing 
loneliness and isolation as a result of the pandemic. We also funded 
Addiction NI to extend the supports available through the Drink Wise Age 
Well to assist those coping with addiction issues and who due to 
lockdown were not able to access face to face support.  Another project 
was to provide activities for young people to give them a sense of 
purpose during the summer period.  
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Domestic Abuse and Sexual Violence  

We continued to work with the Western Domestic 
and Sexual Violence Partnership to develop and 
deliver online training on raising awareness of 
domestic and sexual violence.  
 
In collaboration with the PSNI, Fermanagh 
Women’s Aid and Omagh Women’s Aid we 
facilitated the delivery of awareness raising 
training sessions with hairdressers, beauticians 
and pharmacies.  
 

 
 
 
 
Bee Safe  
 
Understanding that Bee Safe could not be delivered in the usual format we collaborated with other 
PCSPs to commission an external provider to 
produce a virtual presentation. Each PCSP took 
responsibility for a theme ours being Water 
Safety working with the RNLI. While restrictions 
impacted on the original proposal, we are 
delighted with the end product.  Bee Safe is an 
imaginative way of teaching Primary Seven 
pupils how to prevent everyday accidents, how 
to avoid dangerous situations and how to deal 
with them safely and effectively.  We are 
appreciative of the work of Armagh, Banbridge 
and Craigavon PCSP for taking the lead on this 
initiative.  
 
 

Fire Safety Video  
 
 

We were approached by the NIFRS to discuss how it could continue 
to deliver the important fire safety message to Primary 5 pupils. It was 
evident that the NIFRS could no longer visit schools to deliver the 
presentation in person.  We agreed to assist our partner to produce a 
video presentation and were delighted when other PCSPs decided to 

work with us. The end production is informative, engaging and entertaining for the target audience. 

The video can be viewed at https://vimeo.com/513933823/caae654564 
 

 
 
 
 

https://vimeo.com/513933823/caae654564
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Security Equipment Grant 
 
This year for the first time we offered a grant for security equipment. The grant was available to 
community organisations for security equipment for their community owned premises. Grants of up 
to £5,000 at 100% funding were available. 26 applications 
were received, and 10 projects received funding to the 
value of £48,620. 
 
Projects were from across the district and did much to raise 

awareness of the 
PCSP reaching 
groups that 
previously we had 
little or no 
engagement with. 
 
 

 

    
 
 

 
   Security Fencing at Newtownbutler Playgroup 

 
 
 

          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                       
LED Security Lighting at Multi Use  
Games Area Ederney                                                

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Community Cash 
 
Plans to roll out Community Cash were changed to factor in restrictions and community safety 
concerns. Very quickly we realised that public voting events could not be held, and we had to 
identify an alternative voting format. The Task & Finish Group felt that moving the process online 
was the only way forward. Applicant groups were invited to submit an application form which was 
assessed by the Group and those meeting the threshold were invited to submit a two-minute 
presentation outlining their project and the community safety issue it was addressing. Thirteen 
projects were funded including a demonstration video for mobility scooter users, an anti-social 
behaviour programme delivered by Yr 14 students to Yr 8 students and first aid training.  
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Virtual awards ceremony at St Kevin’s College  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Crime Prevention  
 
We delivered a series of crime prevention initiatives throughout the year.  

 

As part of Positive Ageing Month in October the PCSP worked with the South West Age 
Partnership (SWAP) to promote and deliver key safety messages – with a particular emphasis on 
doorstep scams.  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

       At Monaghan Bros. Lisnaskea 

 
 
 
 
 

Two PCSP officers undertook Level 4 Crime Prevention delivered by 
the Police Crime Prevention Academy.                                           
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Where feasible working within the restrictions we promoted crime prevention initiatives such as 
working with car dealerships to promote awarenes of keyless car entry theft.  
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We delivered 4 trailer marking sessions in different locations in the 
district marking a total of 48 trailers.   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
RAPID Bins 
 
There are six bins across the district. This year a total of 8,985 drugs 
items were disposed in bins – this is a considerable number given that 
some of the locations were closed to the public during lockdown periods. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Collaboration with Fermanagh and Omagh District Council  
 
We were pleased to work alongside colleagues in the Council throughout the year. During the first 
lockdown PCSP staff members worked in the Community Hub helping the public in relation to food 
availability, prescription delivery and general assistance.  
 
In collaboration with the Environmental Health team we produced a video aimed at raising 
awareness of safety issues in the home targeting 3-5-year olds. 
 
 

 
 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mtGM7iBikjY 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mtGM7iBikjY
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We worked with colleagues in Community Services to deliver the Christmas Cheer initiative. This 
initiative saw people aged 65 and over who live alone or who are an informal unpaid carer receive 
a small gift in the run up to Christmas.  
 
 

 
 
 

OVERVIEW: ROAD SAFETY  

 

Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP - Road Safety 
 

Project Performance Measures  Budget 

FATAL 4 Road Safety 
Campaigns 
 

           
 
 

How much did we do? 

• 5 road safety awareness events 

• 7 primary schools receiving parking signs  
 
How well did we do it? 

• All 7 schools satisfied with the project 
 
Is anyone better off? 

• All 7 schools reporting increased awareness 
of speeding and other road safety issues. 

 

£24,400 
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OVERVIEW: CRIME AND THE FEAR OF CRIME  

 

Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP - Crime and the Fear of Crime 

Project   Performance Measures  Budget 

Crime Prevention   
 

 
 
 

 

How much did we do? 

• 3 trailer marking events -48 trailers 
marked  

• 7 dealerships participating in the keyless 
entry theft campaign 

• 3 interactive Facebook posts re scams 
awareness delivered in association with 
South West Age Partnership  
 

How well did we do it? 

• Of the 30 attendees surveyed at the 
trailer marking 30 were satisfied with the 
event 

• 7 dealerships satisfied with the 
information provided  
 

Is anyone better off? 

• 7 dealerships reported increased crime 
prevention awareness amongst staff  

• Of the 30 attendees surveyed at the 
trailer marking all reported improved 
knowledge of crime prevention 

£26,400 
 

Social Alarm Scheme  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How much did we do? 

• 75 alarms distributed 

• 87 referrals 

How well did we do it? 

• Of a sample of 20 recipients 19 (95%) 

were satisfied with the installation 

process. 

Is anyone better off? 

• Of a sample of 20 recipients 20 (100%) 

reported increased sense of security. 

£37,300 

Always Being Connected  
South West Age Partnership  

 
 

 
 
 

How much did we do? 

• 12 iPads distributed  
 
How well did we do it? 

• 11 (92%) of participants satisfied with the 
installation and instruction process. 

 
Is anyone better off? 
• 11 (92%) of participants reporting feeling 

more connected as a result of the 
project.  

£23,300 
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Neighbourhood Watch Scheme 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 

 
 

How much did we do? 

• 77 schemes 
 
How well did we do it? 

• Of the 41 respondents for NHW survey 
35 (85%) reported they were either very 
satisfied or satisfied with the scheme 

• Of the 41 respondents for the NHW 
survey 30 (73%) reported they were 
either very satisfied or satisfied with how 
police deal with crime in their area. 

 
Is anyone better off? 

• Of the 41 respondents for the NHW 
survey 33 (73%) reported they very 
strongly or strongly agreed that they felt 
supported, confident and equipped in 
their role.  

£33,000 

 

OVERVIEW: DOMESTIC AND SEXUAL VIOLENCE  

 

Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP - Domestic and Sexual 
Violence   

Project  Performance Measures  Budget 

Awareness Raising  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

How much did we do? 

• 4 online training sessions, 153 

participants  

How well did we do it? 

• Of the 75 participants who completed 

the survey 74 were satisfied with the 

course content  

Is anyone better off? 

• Of the 75 participants who completed 

the survey 74 reported increased 

knowledge of domestic abuse  

£4,285 

Men’s Action Network 
 
 
 

  

How much did we do? 

• 39 referrals to the Helpline 

• 83 calls made by the Helpline 
 

How well did we do it? 

• 56(100%) clients satisfied with the 
service provided 

 
Is anyone better off? 

• 49(87%) clients reporting increased self 

esteem 

£4,095 
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Drink Wise Age Well 
 
 
 
 
 

 

How much did we do? 

• support offered to 151 clients 

• 127 clients engaged  

How well did we do it? 

• of the 70 clients surveyed, 48 (68%) 
stated they were happy/satisfied with 
the support received and the service 
provided by the helpline.  
 

Is anyone better off? 

• 19 individuals engaged through the 
helpline were supported into other 
services for longer term support. 

• Of the 70 clients surveyed 52 (74%) felt 
more supported. 

 

£7,000 

 

OVERVIEW: ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR 

 

Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP – Anti-Social Behaviour  

Project   Performance Measures  Budget 

RAPID Bins 
 

 

 
 

A health and community focused safety initiative 
that promotes and facilitates the removal of all 
types of prescription and illegal drugs from the 
community. In response to demand an 
additional two bins were installed.  
 
How much did we do? 

• 6 bins operational 
 
How well did we do it? 

• 8,956 drugs items disposed in the RAPID 

bins 

Is anyone better off? 

• All members of the Fermanagh and Omagh 
Drugs and Alcohol Forums reporting 
satisfaction with RAPID bins. 
 

£1,000 
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Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP – Community Cash & Security 
Equipment Grant   

Project   Performance Measures  Budget 

Community Cash How much did we do? 

• 13 projects received funding via Community 
Cash 
 

How well did we do it? 

• Of the 13 projects 12 (92%) reported that 

they were very satisfied with the PB process 

and 1 (8%) was satisfied. 

Is anyone better off? 

• Of the 13 projects 7 (54%) agreed that they 

had increased awareness of the PCSP and 

6 (46%) strongly agreed that they had 

increased awareness of the PCSP.  

£24,400 

 

 

Security Equipment Grant  How much did we do? 

• 26 applications received 

• 7 applicants seeking crime prevention advice 

from the PCSP in developing their project 

How well did we do it? 

• 9 (90%) grant recipients strongly agreed 
that they are satisfied with the application 
process and 1 (10%) tended to agree that 
they are satisfied with the application 
process 

• 10 grants awarded  
 

Is anyone better off? 

• 10 (100%) grant recipients reporting 

increased sense of security for their 

community premises  

£48,620 
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STRATEGIC PRIORITY 3: 

 

TO SUPPORT COMMUNITY CONFIDENCE IN POLICING  
 
The Policing Committee is responsible for enhancing public confidence in policing through its work 
in monitoring police performance in the delivery of the Local Policing Plan, ensuring that policing 
services are delivered for local communities. A copy of the Fermanagh and Omagh Local Policing 
Plan 2020-2021 can be found in Appendix B.- 
This Committee of the PCSP has an important role of oversight for local policing and gaining the co-
operation of the public with the police in preventing crime and enhancing community safety within the 
district.  
 
The Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP Policing Committee held three meetings in the year. These meetings 
were an opportunity for an open exchange of views and opinions on local policing and for the District 
Commander to present up to date crime statistics and PSNI developments going forward. The District 
Commander reported to the Policing Committee on the delivery of the Local Policing Plan through a 
bespoke reporting structure detailing statistical performance along with a narrative telling the story behind 
the statistics.  Presentations on the work of the Vulnerability Team and discussions on policing in a Covid-
19 environment further enhanced the Members understanding of the complexities and challenges facing 
local policing. The Policing Committee Report for the period 1 April 2019 – 31 March 2020 can be found in 
Appendix C. 
 
Undoubtedly the restrictions have impacted on level of police and community engagement. At the beginning 
of the year the CPLCs took the decision not to meet face-to-face and as many did not have the technology 
or the ability virtual meetings were not feasible. Throughout the year one PCSP Officer was assigned to act 
as an ongoing point of contact with CPLC members while this proved very effective in terms of 
communication and maintaining relationships it was extremely time consuming.  We still see CPLCs as an 
effective engagement tool and will work in the coming with the PSNI and community representatives to 
introduce CPLCs elsewhere in the district.  
 
This year saw some changes in PSNI personnel across the district. We welcomed a new District 
Commander Superintendent Barton and two new Chief Inspectors, Rory Hoy and Robert McGowan. There 
are three district Inspectors in place, and we look forward to working with a more stabilised policing team.  
 
In developing the Local Policing Plan for 2021-2022 the District Commander liaised closely with the Policing 
Committee Members to ensure that the Plan offers an effective response to local identified need.  
 
Where feasible working within restrictions we worked collaboratively with the PSNI to deliver a series of 

initiatives such as the promotion of the Speed Indicator Device, visits to community playgroups and 

organising crime prevention events. In addition to the dissemination of the relevant community safety 

message there was the added benefit of promoting and facilitating engagement of local community and 

police.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Beat on Street, Omagh 

 
Engagement with Roslea After Schools Club  
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OVERVIEW- POLICING COMMITTEE 

 

Overview of the work of the Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP – The Policing Committee   

Project   Performance Measures  Budget 

Monitor local people 
performance  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

How much did we do? 

• 4 Policing Committee meetings 

• 16 consultation events about local policing 
delivery and priorities 
 

How well did we do it? 

• Of the 10 member surveys completed 8 (80%) 
felt supported to effectively deliver PC 
functions. 1 (10%) neither agreed nor 
disagreed with this statement. 1 (10%) strongly 
disagreed.  

• Of the 10 member surveys completed 8 (80%) 
tended to agree that they are satisfied with the 
implementation of the Local Policing Plan 2 
(20%) neither agreed nor disagreed with this 
statement. 

 
Is anyone better off? 

• Of the 10 member surveys completed 7 (70%) 
tended to agree they have a full understanding 
of the role of the Policing Committee.  1 (10%) 
tended to agree and 1 (10%) strongly 
disagreed.  

£2,000 

Engagement of local 
community and police 
 
  

 

 

How much did we do? 

• 13 events/activities delivered in collaboration 
with the PSNI 

 
How well did we do it? 

• 6 Members who completed the survey of 
which 3 reported they are satisfied with PSNI 
community engagement activity  
 

Is anyone better off? 

• 101 participants at community events (43%) 

agreed or strongly agreed that they were more 

likely to engage with the police as a result of 

the event 

£2,500 
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APPENDICES 
 

Appendix A:                                                                               Financial Statement for 2020-2021 
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Appendix B:                                              Fermanagh and Omagh Local Policing Plan 2020-2021 
 
 
 

G District – Fermanagh and Omagh - Local Policing Plan - 2020-21 
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Appendix C:                     Policing Committee Report for the period 1 April 2020– 31 March 2021  

 
 

 
 

Local Policing Plan Report 
2020-2021 
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